The Qur’anic Strategy against
the Evil & the Strategy of
Treachery of the Muslims
The treachery
The several hundred years’ downhill course of the Muslims
hasn’t ended yet. Rather, has gained new speed to take them to
a new low. The ongoing deaths, rapes, destruction, occupation,
and cleansing of the native Muslims are setting context for
further decimation and humiliation of the Ummah. A new
generation of Sykes and Picot (Sykes and Picot -the two
insiders of the British and the French colonial establishment
who drew the current map of the disintegrated Middle East at
the time of World War I) are drawing up a new map for further
fragmentation of the Muslim heart land to fit into their new
imperialistic agenda. Scores of Sharif Hussain (Sharif
Hussain: the Ottoman Governor of Hejaz who betrayed the
khalifa and worked with the British Army in 1917 to bring
colonial occupation that caused creation of Israel and
fragmentation of the Middle East) are already working with the
new brands of Lawrence of Arabia (Lawrence: a British Army
Officer, known for his deceitful role in igniting the Arabs
revolt against Osmania khilafa) to prolong the new colonial
occupation of the Middle East.
Now, the success of the enemies is so huge that true Islam -as
revealed in the holy Qur’an and practised by the holy prophet
(peace be upon him) and the early Muslim, exist nowhere in the
Muslim World. It is indeed the number one failure of about 1.5
billion Muslims. The failure is so total that one can discover
only from history book that sharia, shura, hudud, khilafa,
justice based on Qur’anic law, trans-ethnic Muslim brotherhood
and jihad in the way of Almighty Allah were the integral part
of the golden early days of Islam. It is worth noting that

today’s Muslims are little concerned about such missing
fundamentals of Islam; rather show violent incongruity cum
enmity against any attempt of revival of such obligatory
Islamic basics –as Islamists are facing under the secularists’
occupation in many Muslim countries. In such a state of
abrogation of sharia, hudud, khilafa, jihad and other basics
of Islam, how a Muslim -who has an iota of love for his
Almighty Allah can pass a single day or night with mental
peace and complacency. Becoming a Muslim means to be an
exclusive member of the party of Allah –the Almighty Lord. And
it is a total commitment. That implies that he must dedicate
his time, energy, money and even life so that His deen (the
code of life) prevails over all the different brands of
falsehood. Therefore, how can he join the secularist,
nationalist, monarchist, socialist or imperialist camps to
fight their wars against Islam? But it is the stern reality
that there exist hundreds of thousands people in the Muslim
World who are working hand in hand with the foreign infidels
to fulfil their anti-Muslim agenda. These home-grown Trojan
horses are working since the colonial era. The ongoing decline
of the Muslim Ummah indeed owes to these inimical insiders.
It is not difficult to understand that a catalogue of causes
worked together to bring down the Muslims to the current
quagmire. But the root cause is the betrayal of the core
agenda of the Muslims’ survival –prescribed by Allah Sub’hana
wa Ta’la in the holy Qur’an. Here, the crime is huge; it is
indeed the ugliest treachery against the greatest transaction
that has ever been made by Allah Sub’hana wa Ta’la with any
people. The text of the transaction comes as follows: “Surely
Allah has purchased from the believers their life and their
property for this that they shall have the paradise; and they
fight in Allah’s way, so that they kill and get killed; a
promise which has been binding on Him in the Taurat, and the
Injeel and the Qur’an; and who is more faithful to his
covenant than Allah? Therefore, rejoice in the pledge which
you have made (with your Lord); and that is the greatest

achievement.”–( Sura Taubah, verse 111).

The Divine transaction
The value of the above deal can’t be measured in material
term. Mountains of gold can’t get near to its worth; its value
is invaluable. In the above deal, Allah Sub’hana wa Ta’la
pledges to offer a house in the paradise. A house in the
paradise can’t be bought even by trillion tons of gold; can
only be earned by full belief in Allah Sub’hana wa Ta’la and
sacrificing the wealth and life in full practice of His deen
(the Qur’anic code of life). Thus, has been kept within in the
reach of a very poor man. The transaction between Allah
Sub’hana wa Ta’la and the believers worked successfully in the
days of the early Muslims; and had the ground breaking impact.
As a result, the deal could accomplish the finest and the most
remarkable revolution not only Muslims’ personal life but also
in the whole human history.
The whole focus of survival of these early Muslims was only to
please Allah Sub’hana wa Ta’la. Therefore, they could build
the unshakable moral force; and could raise an army of the
death-defying people to fight the evil forces. Their success
was huge. Not only they could eradicate the evil forces from a
large part of the world, but also could raise the finest
civilisation on earth. Changing people’s faith, culture,
ideology and the life style is the most formidable task in any
segment of history; even cow, snake or idle worshiping
paganism causes more intense and more durable addiction than
the strong narcotics.
There is no substitute of a powerful fighting force. Without
such a strong force, even the best man on earth and his most
truthful ideology can’t get any place on earth. In fact, in
absence of such a force, the great messengers like Prophet
Ibrahim (peace be upon him), Prophet Musa (peace be upon him),

and Prophet Issa (peace be upon him) couldn’t prevail over the
contemporary evil forces. Whereas, the most evil ideologies of
the human history like colonialism, imperialism, nationalism,
racism, fascism, communism and paganism could make history of
long-lasting successes because of strong army. In such
context, Prophet Muhammad (peace be upon him) set an exemplary
example how to raise an army to serve the cause of the divine
Truth and defeat the evil forces. Which is why he stands as
the best model for the mankind in all aged.

The Islamic strategy
The followers of the wicked ideologies never give any space
for Islam. The history is full of such wickedness. In order to
eradicate these horrendous criminals, Allah Sub’hana wa Ta’al
has His own strategy. He wants to cut the roots of these evil
mongers not by the angels but by the hands of those who join
His Army of the believers. The holy Qur’an is very explicit on
this issue. To execute that strategy, Jihad in His Way thus
gets obligatory on all believers. Such a strategy has been
repeatedly mentioned in the holy Qur’an. And for raising such
a Divine Army, the deal between Allah Sub’hana wa Ta’la and
the believer –as revealed in Sura Taubah, indeed works as a
recruitment tool. Whoever fulfils the deal, gets the promised
key for the paradise. Since no man or woman has ever seen the
paradise, it is beyond humans’ ability to make a genuine guess
on the gain of a believer in the transaction. It is an
exclusive domain of All-Knowing Allah Sub’hana wa Tala; and
the All-Knowing Lord describes it as the greatest achievement
for a believer. The gain is so huge that Allah Sub’hana wa
Ta’la asks every deal-making believer to celebrate it. The
above verse thus makes a ground-breaking impact on the
conceptual premise of a true believer. It creates a tremendous
moral cum spiritual force in him; could even make him a moving
missile into the thick of an enemy army. Since his life and
wealth are already sold-out to his Almighty Lord, a Muslim has

nothing to lose in jihad; rather gets a chance to win a huge
world of plenitude both here and in the hereafter. Thus the
deal works as a powerful incentive to drive him directly into
the paradise. This is why only three thousands Muslims could
face more than one hundred thousand Roman soldiers in the
battle of Mutah. And only 17 Muslim soldiers could free the
huge state of Bengal from the kuffar occupation in the early
year of thirteenth century.
Humans are always moved and motivated by the prospect of
better gains. Such a core element of human character is not
unknown to the All-Knowing Creator. If a man is given a salary
of 20 million instead of 20 thousands, then the most powerful
incentive comes to his heart. His devotion, dedication and
love for doing the job get sky high. He will do everything to
please his paymaster. Every quality moment of his life, every
best bit of his talent and every skill under his possession
will be invested to improve the performance. In fact, all of
his physical, intellectual and professional abilities will be
deployed to please his employer. He will not leave the job at
his work station; rather will carry it in his head even while
he is in the living room, bedroom or in the kitchen. Even
while walking in the street or driving the car or taking food
and drinks, the same thought that how to excel in doing the
job works in his mind. If needed, he will not hesitate to
sacrifice even his life. Even for a salary of few hundred
pounds, thousands of Arab, African and Indian mercenaries
fought bloody wars and even sacrificed their lives for their
British, French or Italian colonial masters -especially in the
two World Wars. Due to such human nature, culture of
mercenarism flourished even in the Muslim lands. Even now,
hundreds of thousands of so-called Muslims work as mercenaries
to sustain the enemy occupation in the Muslim lands.

The compliance & the glory

The Muslims attained the highest glory in the whole history.
But such glory didn’t descends on them from the sky like manna
and salwa. It is indeed the reward of full compliance with the
deal that Allah Sub’hana wa ta’la made with the believers.
They will receive more reward in the hereafter. The worth of
the deal can’t be measured by trillions of dollars or
mountains of gold; one can’t put any value on the heavenly
gain. It is invaluable. A drop of water can be compared with
the water of all the seas and the oceans; because, both are
finite. But one can’t make a comparison between the worldly
gains with the gains in the hereafter. Since the gain in the
hereafter is infinite, no amount of worldly achievement is
comparable to that. One can’t be a true Muslim with an iota of
doubt about the truthfulness of the transaction. Since
fighting in the way of Allah Sub’hana wa Ta’la is the part of
the deal, fighting spirit in His cause comes spontaneously in
Muslims’ life as the part of faith; and jihad becomes an
integral part of the Muslim culture. This is why one can’t
find a single companion of the prophet (peace be upon him) who
didn’t take part in war against the enemies. Of those who were
not physically disable, the participation in jihad was 100 per
cent; and more than 70 per cent of them became shaheed. The
prophet (peace be upon him) himself led 27 wars and he was
badly wounded, too.
Jihad was such an integral part of the early Muslims’ life
that it stood as the common marker to identify the munafiqs
from the true Muslims. The prophet (peace be upon him) too,
gave clear directives to know the munafiqs. According to the
prophetic narrative, even a claimant of faith in Islam is a
munafiq if he hasn’t taken part in jihad in the past and
doesn’t intend to do so in the future. Mere belief in Allah
Sub’hana wa Ta’la can’t generate such a paradigm shift and the
sacrificing spirit; even the kuffars of the Arabia had belief
in Almighty Allah. Abdullah (meaning: slave of Allah) was the
popular name even before the birth of the Prophet Muhammad
(peace be upon him). Even, his father’s name was Abdullah.

Today, one and half billion Muslims believe in Allah Sub’hana
wa Ta’la too. But they couldn’t be the fighting force for
Allah Sub’hana wa Ta’la. On the contrary, they embraced and
fought for the political, ideological and cultural concepts of
the kuffars. As a result, nationalism, secularism, fascism,
capitalism, monarchism and other kuffar ideologies could get
the victory in the Muslim majority countries and Islam stands
badly defeated. Their iman didn’t go deeper and utterly failed
to make any paradigm shift or conceptual change. It is indeed
the robust reflection of their disbelief in the transaction
with Allah Sub’han wa Ta’la. What could be worst strategy of
treachery against the Qur’anic transaction?

